
 
 

BOARD BRIEFS 
Dr. Terry W. Worrell, Superintendent  

Board of Education Meeting 
November 10, 2016 

 

Opening 
Chairman Lamb called the meeting to order and welcomed all in 
attendance.  

The Board unanimously approved the meeting agenda. 
 
Following a moment of silence led by Chairman Lamb, Alli 
Auman, Daniel Hamm, and Bryan Flores, students at Guy B. Teachey  
Elementary School, led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Special Recognition and Presentations 
Community Partner Spotlight:  Ms. Leigh Anna Marbert, Public 
Information Officer, recognized the Kiwanis Club of Asheboro for 
their Terrific Kids program at Guy B. Teachey Elementary.  
Board Spotlight:  The reading incentive program at Guy B. Teachey 
Elementary, was highlighted by Ms. Amy Day, Principal. 
Principal of the Year:  Ms. Jusmar Maness, Principal of Balfour 
Elementary School, was recognized by Superintendent Terry Worrell, 
as the 2016-2017 Asheboro City Schools Principal of the Year. 
  
Public Comments 
Chairman Lamb opened the floor to public comments.  There were no 
requests to address the Board. 
 
Consent Agenda 
The following items under the Consent Agenda were approved:  
• Approval of Minutes – October 20, 2016 
• Discard Lists 
• Asheboro High School Chorus Overnight Field Trip to New 

York City, April 7-10, 2017 
• Personnel 
 
*A. RESIGNATIONS/RETIREMENTS/SEPARATIONS 
   LAST      FIRST          SCH                     SUBJECT              EFFECTIVE 
 

Holden Sara NAMS English/Lang. Arts 12-9-2016 

*B. APPOINTMENTS 
LAST                   FIRST                      SCH                       SUBJECT                         EFFECTIVE 
 

Allred Melissa CO Substitute/$103 day 11-4-16 

Andrews John SAMS Non-Faculty Coach 
(Baseball) 

2-1-2017 

Boozer Laura DLL/NAMS Speech Language 
Pathologist 

 11-8-2016 

Crutchfield Delores CO Substitute/$103 day 11-14-2016 

Glennon Katie CO Substitute/$80 day 12-5-2016 

Hughes Jamie CO Substitute/$80 day 11-28-2016 

McNeill Carrie ECDC After-School  
Assistant (PT) 

10-31-2016 

Somero Rhiannon ECDC Instructional Assistant 10-31-2016 

Thompson Kelly SAMS Health Occupations/ 
Bio-Technology 

11-29-2016 

Woodle Ralph SAMS Non-Faculty Coach 
(Basketball) 

11-7-2016 

 
Information, Reports and Recommendations 
A.  Dr. Drew Maerz presented the following policies for 30-day 
      review: 
 Policy 2010 - Board and Superintendent Relations 
 Policy 2115 - Unexpired Term Fulfillment 
 Policy 2220 - Official School Spokesperson 
 Policy 2310 - Public Participation at Board Meetings 
 Policy 3320 - School Trips 
 Policy 4003 - Translating Policies for Students and Parents 
 Policy 4135 - Tuition for Discretionary Admissions 
 Policy 5000 - Schools and the Community 

 
Action Items    
A.  Following a 30-day review, the Board unanimously approved the  
      following board policies: 
 Policy 2300 – Board Meetings 
 Policy 2302 – Remote Participation in Board Meetings 
 Policy 2320 – Compliance with the Open Meetings Law 
 Policy 6220 – Operation of School Nutrition Service 

 
B.   Continuous Improvement Plans for Charles W. McCrary   
       Elementary School, Balfour Elementary School, Guy B. Teachey 
       Elementary School, and Lindley Park Elementary School were  
       presented by the site leadership teams. The Board unanimously  
       approved the plans as presented.  
C.   Dr. Julie Pack presented the Asheboro High School Course   
       Proposals for 2017-2018. The Board unanimously approved  
       the proposals as presented.  

 
Superintendent’s Report/Calendar of Events 
A.  Ms. Leigh Anna Marbert, Public Information Officer, shared  
      the Calendar of Events noting the next Board of Education  
      meeting will be on December 8, 2016. She also reviewed the 
      latest edition of Points of Pride highlighting the following: 

 Asheboro High School’s Sanjuana Castorena being selected as 
a Golden Door Scholar. 

 Asheboro High School’s JROTC for teaching the Balfour 
Elementary School’s Flag Team flag etiquette. 

 B.  Superintendent Worrell presented an update on the 2016-2017   
 Board Goals.  

 C.  Others Items of Note: 
 Superintendent Worrell congratulated Dr. Wendy Rich, 

Director of Elementary Education, who defended her 
dissertation last month, and Ms. Leigh Anna Marbert, Public 
Information Officer, who earned her MBA.  

 Mr. Clyde Foust, Sr., former Board of Education member and  
community leader, passed away this past week. 
Superintendent Worrell acknowledged Mr. Foust’s 
outstanding community and civic leadership and extended 
sympathies and expressed thanks to the Foust family on behalf 
of the Board of Education and staff of Asheboro City Schools. 

 Superintendent Worrell thanked Board of Education members 
who assisted students at Charles W. McCrary Elementary 
School and the Boys and Girls Club with painting the Little 
Free Libraries (six units) which will be placed in various 
locations throughout the Asheboro City Schools district. 

 
 
 Superintendent Worrell thanked Mr. Mike Mize, Director of 

Facilities, and the entire maintenance department for tirelessly 



   
working with our community partners to prepare our fields for 
the Field of Honor which will display American flags 
throughout the Veterans Day weekend. 

  
Board Operations 
Chairman Lamb reviewed the calendar of upcoming events. 
 
Adjournment 

 There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
 

 

 


